
Program 4: Mechanical Invasive Plant Control Study at the Old City of Starke Dump   

The City of Starke Dump was located on Edwards Road west of the City’s Waste Water Treatment Plant.  Most of the dump was covered and is now part of the City’s Edwards Road Sports Complex and Park.  Approximately 2 acres of the southwest corner of the old dump remain uncovered and is overgrown with both native and invasive plants.  A study was initiated in 2022 that uses only mechanical methods to treat the invasive plants in the 2 acre site.  The study will be continued in FY 2024/2025.
The ultimate objective is to create an natural area with plants species including invasive plants that could be used for educational purposes and enjoyment by park visitors.
The area of invasive plant cover must be reduced and managed to avoid the spread of invasive plants to downstream properties. 

1. Goal 1: Use volunteers to mechanically treat the invasive plants at the Old Starke Dump Site
0. Objectives: Reduce invasive plants to the point that the invasive plant cover is less than 5% of the site by 9/30/2025.
0.  performance measure: Five linier invasive plant surveys will be use to estimate invasive plant coverage.
0. Objective: Provide volunteer support for the project by paying mileage to volunteers who travel to the site to perform mechanical treatments. 
1. performance measure record volunteer work effort and mileage
1. Include mileage cost in the FY 2024/2025 BSWCD Budget



